Strategic Planning and Growth

London Borough of Bexley
Civic Offices
2 Watling Street
Bexleyheath
Kent
DA6 7AT
www.bexley.gov.uk



 m/r
 7028530
 Direct Dial
 0203 045 3855

 y/r
 Date
 24 June 2019

lorraine.king@bexley.gov.uk

The person dealing with this matter is: Lorraine King

Ms Angela Pollock

Dear Ms Pollock

Thank you for your request for information received on 6 June 2019 concerning:

I am looking to find out if the following was ever made /implemented London Borough of Bexley - Proposed Stopping up of Highway Land at Larner Road Estate (Proposed 2015) and if so where was it advertised and can we please obtain a copy.

This request is being handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

I can confirm that the information requested is held by the London Borough of Bexley. I have detailed below the information that is being released to you.

Following consultation on representations received on the draft order, required to facilitate the Erith Park development by Orbit Housing and advertised in May 2015 through site notices, the News Shopper and London Gazette (20 May 2015 edition), the Council made this Stopping Up Order on 24th June 2015 with an effective date of 1st July 2015.

The making of the Order was confirmed through advertisements in the News Shopper and London Gazette (1st July 2015) as well as notices installed on site on 30th June 2015 and maintained for a six-week (challenge) period throughout July 2015 and for the first two weeks of August, with the stopping up being implemented through the construction of the Erith Park scheme.

Attached are copies of the notice of proposal to make the order and the subsequent notice when the order was made.

If you have any questions, please contact me on 02030455779 or seb.salom@bexley.gov.uk.

If you are unhappy with the way your request for information has been handled, you can request a review by writing to:

Complaint and Freedom of Information Officer London Borough of Bexley Civic Offices 2 Watling Street Bexleyheath Kent DA6 7AT

Or by email to foi@bexley.gov.uk

Yours sincerely

Lorraine King Complaints and Freedom of Information Officer Complaints and Freedom of Information Team